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Monmouth Ocean Tax Collector’s and Treasurer’s Association
March 8, 2017
The meeting of the Monmouth Ocean County Tax Collector’s and Treasurer’s Association was held on March 8, 2017 at PJ Sweeney’s Restaurant and Irish Pub, Brick, NJ.
The meeting was called to order at 6:46PM followed by the flag salute and prayer by Maureen Cosgrove. 

Officers Present:        Jeanette Larrison – President


                      April Yezzi – Vice President

                                   Hope Ingram-Lewis – 2nd Vice President

                                   Laura Cohen – Treasurer

                                   Colleen Lapp – Secretary

                                   Deborah Hample – Sergeant at Arms

                                   Maureen Cosgrove – Chaplain

Old Business:

•            NERTCTA 2017 Conference will be held in Narragansett, RI August 27-30 2017.
New Business:


•
Motion was made to approve the minutes of the prior meeting meetings, September 2016, December 2016 and January 2017 (executive board).  Moved by Kammie Verdolina and seconded by Judy Vassallo.
•            Motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Moved by April Yezzi and seconded by Deb Hample.
•            A Thank You was received from St Vincent de Paul Society for the food donations after the last two meetings.
•            President Larrison presented the Amended Constitution and By-Laws for a vote. Moved by Maureen Cosgrove and seconded by Patricia Addario, with all in favor.
•            President Larrison spoke about the need for volunteers for various tasks in the association.

•            Next meeting will be held on 06/07/17, location in Monmouth County, TBD.
             At 7:05 the presentation began.  Our speaker was Alex J. Worth, CTA, SLREA, Deputy Tax Assessor, Township of Middletown, and Tax Assessor, Borough of Interlaken. The presentation was “Examining the threads of the Finance department”; he spoke about the roles of the assessor, collector and CFO and how they are dependent upon one another to ensure proper and fair taxation. He spoke about managing tax appeals, and financial planning for refunds/credits.  The presentation ended at 7:48. Dinner was served immediately following the conclusion of the presentation. President Larrison thanked Mr. Worth for the presentation. She also thanked the ABM members in attendance as well as state association members that joined us for the evening. Finally, she thanked Maureen Cosgrove and Addies Schmidt for hosting the dinner. 
A motion was made by President Larrison to adjourn the meeting at 8:47 p.m.  The motion was moved by April Yezzi and seconded by Deb Hample, with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Lapp
Secretary
